ST. JOHN'S PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 27, 2019

Present: Pam McCarville, Connie Wees, Rachael Urban, Pauline Pesek, Pat Costello, John Leise Vince Kirby, Jim Muegge and Fr. Gnirk. Several spouses were also in attendance. Excused, Peggy Staup and Don Peters

The meeting began with a prayer.

The minutes of May 28 were accepted.

Connie distributed the final copy of our 5 year plan. Our task for the coming year is to begin implementing the one-year Planning Guide. Council was reminded that this is a Pastoral Plan for St. John's and not for the Archdiocese. Such will be reflected in the future agendas.

Fr. Gnirk updated the council on the Capital Campaign, which stands at \$1,070,000. We are waiting to hear on a \$100,000 grant application. When we hear about this, then we can look at overall financing and see where that stands. The new addition will have space for Pictures and artifacts about the history sf St. John. Vince also talked about some of the building materials and working with Roger Bevington.

Pastors Report: Fr. Gnirk reported that the Archbishop has given permission to proceed with the possible land sale of the property to the east of the church

Meeting was followed by dinner and social time.

Next meeting is September 24 at 7 PM at church.